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Is Great Shelford heading back to normal? 

Shelford Covid Support Group ends 
SSYI Big Breakfast returns 

Full opening hours at Library resumed 
Country Market now open from 9am  

Now you see it, now you don’t! Barley House in Station Road has been demolished to make way 
for the building of a new care home                         Photos by Duncan Grey 
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NOTE FROM THE GSVN 
This is the first of new format updates that the Great Shelford Parish Council 
has proposed to replace the summary of the minutes of the Parish Council 
Meetings. Please let us know what you think by contacting the Village News. 
Full details of how to contact us are at the back of this issue. We look 
forward to your comments which we will, of course, share with the Parish 
Council. 

 
GREAT SHELFORD PARISH COUNCIL  

AUGUST NEWS 
As summer starts to wind down and autumn approaches, your Parish Council is 
looking at new ways to communicate with you. We will not be summarising 
the minutes of meetings in the Village News but will try and update you with 
more current news of what your Parish Council has been doing. Minutes 
remain available on the council website (greatshelfordparishcouncil.gov.uk), 
but if you are struggling for access please contact our Clerk who will be able to 
help. 

On the subject of the Parish Clerk, we extend a very warm welcome to Libby 
White as our new Clerk having taken over from Mike Winter, who left us in 
June having moved out of the area. We thank Mike for everything he has done 
for the parish as Parish Clerk and as a Councillor and wish him well for the 
future. Libby is a qualified Clerk bringing with her eight years’ experience in 
the local government sector. She is also a trainer of Clerks and Councillors 
working for Cambridgeshire & Peterborough Local Association of Councils 
(CAPLAC). In addition, she is also working towards her Community 
Governance degree (she should be finishing in November 2022) and we hope 
you will support her in her role as she helps us to look after our wonderful 
village with so much happening here. 

We have received some reports of areas where it is difficult to pass properties 
where hedges, vegetation, etc. is overhanging the highway and footpaths. 
Please could we ask that property owners check any hedges and trees along 
their garden boundaries with the public highway/footpath? It is a property 
owners’ responsibility to ensure that vegetation does not overhang or restrict 
access along a footpath. If you have any questions please contact Libby via 
email clerk@greatshelfordparishcouncil.gov.uk. 

Our Village Meeting was postponed earlier this year due to the pandemic. We 
are looking to hold it later in the year, date to be confirmed, and hope to have 
Anthony Browne MP in attendance. As ever we will keep the website, and 
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Facebook, updated with news so please keep watching these for relevant 
information. 

Thank you for reading our first ‘news’ and don’t forget to contact us should 
you have any relevant concerns. We do have a new telephone number: 01223 
61 66 22 and Libby will be available to help during office hours (please leave a 
message outside of these times or email). Councillors also have emails too, 
details of which can be found on the website. If you do email a Councillor we 
ask that you please copy in Libby too. 

Malcolm Watson, Chairman 
 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS IN SEPTEMBER 

 

Planning Committee 
Parish Council Meeting 
Planning Committee 
Village Meeting 

6 September 
15 September 
20 September 
To be confirmed 

7pm 
7pm 
7pm 
 

Sports Pavilion 
Sports Pavilion 
Sports Pavilion 
Memorial Hall 

Meetings may be adjourned for up to 10 minutes when the public can ask questions 
and put forward points or view related to business on the agenda. 

 

PLANNING APPLICATIONS  
PARISH COUNCIL COMMENTS 

21/02390/HFUL 
21/02391/LBC 

26 Maris Green Demolition and replacement of an 
outbuilding in the curtilage of a Grade 
2 listed building. 

The Parish Council has recommended support for this application but does note the 
comments made by the conservation team at SCDC in respect to the roof lights and 
agree that these should be reviewed. Cllrs also wanted to know whether a business 
was going to be run from the property and queried whether change of use is 
required. 

 

21/02449/HFUL 3 Poplar Close Single storey side extension and roof 
extension with rear box dormer and 
front roof lights. 

The Parish Council has recommended support for this application as it is in 
keeping with the redevelopment of the neighbouring property.  

 

21/02449/HFUL 235 Hinton Way Single and two storey rear extension 
and single storey side extension 
(resubmission). 

The Parish Council wish to draw the planning authority’s attention to their 
recommendation in the original planning application (S/3345/18/FL) in 2018, in 
which the council expressed concerns due to the property being in the Green Belt, 
and the significant increase in its size. Councillors would ask that a Planning 
Officer visit the property, especially in light of the concerns raised by a neighbour.  
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21/01800/HFUL 6 Marfleet Close Installation of play equipment. 
The Parish Council has no comment on this application. 

 

21/03035/TWA West Anglia Mainline 
adjacent to the 
Cambridge Biomedical 
Campus 

Construction and operation of a new 
two storey, four platform station and 
associated works to the rail 
infrastructure at Shepreth Branch 
Junction. 

The Parish Council reiterated their concerns over the potential impact the 
temporary roadway (for construction traffic) will have on an ancient monument. 
With this in mind, Councillors have requested sight of the Construction Transport 
Plan for Granhams Road and Addenbrookes Road. 

 

21/02881/HFUL 29 Coppice Avenue Single storey garage extension to 
existing annexe, re-roofing, windows 
and cladding of annexe and new 
sliding front gates.  

The Parish Council has recommended this application for support and reiterate the 
comments made in the original submission from May 2021 that the landscaping 
introduces more lawn and planting and the new gates have a good visibility splay 
and are pulled onto the land to allow a car to leave the highway safely. Councillors 
appreciate the revised plans which mean a reduction in development size thus 
limiting damage to the roots of the trees. 
 

NO 31 BUS 
From 16 August some journeys on the 31 bus service are extended through 
onto the 114 service from Addenbrookes Hospital which covers Sainsbury’s, 
The Beehive and Grafton Centres and Drummer Street. 

These are the 10.06, 11.36 and 13.06 from Chaston Road bus stop. The 31 
timetable remains the same. There is no need to change bus at Addenbrookes as 
the same bus continues onto the 114 route. Full details of timetables are 
available on www.a2bbusandcoach.com/bus-timetable. Please note that this is 
the Monday to Friday service only, not Saturday. 

John Wakefield 
 

OCTOBER ISSUE OF THE VILLAGE NEWS 
The deadline for copy for the next issue of the Great Shelford Village News 
is Friday 10 September and it should be available on Friday 24 September, 

with subscribed copies delivered shortly thereafter. 
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ANTHONY BROWNE MP 
Unfortunately, my tenure as the Member of Parliament 
for South Cambridgeshire (much like everything else in 
the previous eighteen months) has been dominated by 
Coronavirus. Now that restrictions are over, I very 
much look forward to getting out and about in the 
constituency.  

At the time of writing, I am very glad to say that, in 
South Cambridgeshire, 87% have had their first dose of 

a coronavirus vaccine and 75% their second. Indeed, I am very proud of the 
contributions our area had made in the fight against Covid-19 be it the 
researchers at AstraZeneca, the genome sequencers (who do almost as much 
genome sequencing for Coronavirus as is done across the rest of the world) or 
those who have assiduously followed the rules and taken up the vaccine. 

As many of you will 
be aware, I recently 
wrote to the Greater 
Cambridge 
Partnership (GCP) to 
state my opposition to 
the proposed CEST 
Busway. I do not 
believe that it serves 
the needs of people in 
Great Shelford or 
across South Cambridgeshire, nor does it offer value for money for the 
taxpayer. Unfortunately, the GCP has decided to press on with the scheme 
regardless. Rest assured, I will continue to pursue other avenues to ensure that 
my constituents are heard on this important matter.  

I have been working with my parliamentary colleagues in Cambridgeshire to 
lobby the Secretary of State for Education for additional funding for local 
schools. I am delighted our efforts have resulted in substantial changes. 
Locally, the Great Shelford Primary school will see an increase to £4284 per 
pupil. I will certainly be pushing for additional funding for our schools in 
conversations with the Minister for Education. In recent months I have enjoyed 
being able to visit schools again and I hope to visit the school soon. 

Anthony Browne 
www.anthonybrowne.org/ 
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COUNTRY MARKET 

COVID regulations are now being eased. We do thank our customers for 
supporting us through a difficult period and for their patience in waiting to come in 
and signing our ‘register’. It’s time to move on and we’re looking forward to the 
stalls being better presented and a market where folk can stop, browse and chat. 

Our regular customers will remember we always used to open at 8.30am. After 
hearing views from some of you and discussion amongst our producers we have 
had another re-think! As from 1 September we will be opening at 9am. So, come 
and spot the differences including the coffee! Closing time will remain at 11.30am. 

There is always plenty to see in the market and we are back to our full range of 
traditional and new crafts, home baking, preserves and the garden section. The 
weeks pass by so quickly. The early garden flowers provided a fine splash of 
colour and now the more autumnal flowers are coming along together with the new 
season salad crops and vegetables: tomatoes, cucumbers, lettuces, beans, courgettes 
and more. All our produce is home grown and freshly picked.  

Do remember that we are geared for local deliveries if you are unable to come into 
the market in person. To order, please telephone me on 01223 843946 or email 
dorothy@woodlandsroad.plus.com. 

Follow us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/gtshelfordmarket/ and if you would 
like to join us as a producer then come and talk to us. We are a social co-operative 
market and not individual stall holders so you won’t be filling your own table. 
Small amounts of produce will always be welcome. Remember acorns can grow 
into oak trees! 

We always look forward to seeing you on Wednesdays from 9–11.30am in the 
Memorial Hall.         Dorothy Doel 

 

THANK YOU TO HELEN HARWOOD 
The Editorial Team would like to thank Helen Harwood for her Coronavirus 
Diary over the last year or so. We were pleased to publish it in the Village 
News, but equally pleased that (hopefully) we are beyond needing it now 
that life is returning to normal. Thank you Helen. 
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GREAT SHELFORD COVID SUPPORT GROUP 
COMES TO AN END 

After more than 500 days the Great Shelford COVID support group has now 
come to a formal end. 

Some people have asked why the group is coming to an end when cases are 
still high. During the first wave of infections in May 2020 we were supporting 
over 200 people in the village. Since that time, the number of residents 
receiving regular support from us has slowly declined and has been low even 
during the third lockdown when cases were at their highest. I see this as a really 
positive sign, showing that most people were able to access the support they 
needed, either through pre-existing or new networks. 

Over the last 16 months we’ve seen so much goodwill through the network and 
I benefited from getting a delivery of yeast when it was in such short supply! In 
the wider group we had volunteers starting residents’ flat car batteries, 
organising socially distanced parties, picking berries and I can’t count the 
number of prescriptions we’ve collected. We also delivered 70 Christmas meals 
and worked with Eagle Analysis and the Parochial Charity to collect old 
laptops for recycling and donation to local children for home schooling. 

However, there’s one story that stands out for me. I came across somebody 
who didn’t have any food in their house, or any money. We were able to 
organise a same-day emergency food parcel from the council and then put them 
in touch with the John Huntingdon charity and the Foodbank who could 
properly assess their needs and provide access to the right ongoing help. This is 
just one example where there is as much joy for the giver as the receiver.  

Anyone receiving regular help from our network has now transitioned onto 
more sustainable support. All volunteers have been provided with a volunteer 
guide which will help signpost any future requests for help towards one of the 
more permanent groups in Shelford and our local area. It is also important to 
note that any COVID-based volunteering from now on is on a strictly personal 
and informal basis. 

For me, COVID has highlighted our need to be in community with one another. 
Zoom can only go so far. My only hope is that the connections made through 
the COVID support group will survive beyond the pandemic and that we’ll 
keep looking out for each other as we go forward.  Chris Smith 
 

Editorial Team Note:  We are sure everyone will join us in thanking Chris 
and the team at the Shelford Covid Support Group for the fantastic job they 
did at such a difficult time. Thank you. 
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Flu Clinics 

Are you eligible for a free NHS flu vaccine? If yes, but you haven’t yet booked 
one, don’t delay. Telephone us on 0300 234 5555 to arrange your appointment. 

We are holding clinics on the following dates: 

Saturday 11 September  Sawston, Linton and Great Shelford 
Sunday 12 September  Royston 
Saturday 9 October   Sawston, Linton and Barley 
Saturday 23 October   Great Shelford 

As a Granta patient, you have a choice of which venue you attend, on the date 
most convenient for you. 

If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to telephone or email me.  
Sandra East 

sandra.east@nhs.net 

 
 

EASTFEST2021 
Granta Medical Practices are proud to 
support EastFest2021, a charity music 
festival being held on Saturday 18 
September, raising awareness of mental 
health and suicide. Set in the grounds of 

The Coach House Hotel at Flint Cross (CB22 7PN), there will be live 
music, a beer festival, food and side stalls, with B&B rooms and camping 
available. All proceeds are going to the Zero Suicide Alliance, a charity 
dedicated to raising awareness of suicide by offering free online training 
for everyone and bringing NHS trusts and organisations together, with the 
joint aim of reducing suicide nationwide. 

For further information about EastFest2021 and tickets visit 
www.eastfest.live. 

For further information about the Zero Suicide Alliance and to access free 
online training go to www.zerosuicidealliance.com. Remember that 
whatever you are going through, a Samaritan will face it with you. They 
are available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. Call free on 116 123.  
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SCHOOL NEWS 
As ever, September marks the start of a new term with our wonderful pupils 
and staff at Great and Little Shelford Primary School. As we look ahead to the 
start of a new year we can reflect on an extraordinary 2020–21 academic year, 
and give thanks to everyone for making such a success of the year.  

Last year’s Year 6 pupils are moving to pastures new following their fantastic 
filmed performance of ‘The Tempest’. We sent them on their way with a 
beautiful service at St Mary’s, followed by a procession in front of the whole 
school complete with confetti, cake and a bible each. We are all thinking of 
them and wishing them well as they make their next steps beyond Shelford.  

Hot on the heels of their Pirate Day, with costumes, plank walking and 
scavenger hunt, Year 2 pupils had a chance to enjoy the warm weather with a 
fun-filled trip to Hunstanton as part of their topic on The Seaside, including a 
visit to the Life Boat Station. Reception pupils enjoyed tackling a fantastic 
KAPLA Workshop with hands on interactive problem solving puzzles, whilst 
Year 1 pupils held a Talent Show, delighting their fellow pupils with acts 
ranging from animal facts to hulahooping to singing and dancing! We also 
awarded the annual Philippa Pearce Award for our most improved readers and 
we were pleased that Sally Christie, Philippa Pearce’s daughter, was able to 
join us for the ceremony. We are delighted to congratulate our Head Girl and 
Head Boy for 2021–22: these are Gwendolen and Eddie, with Erica and 
Reuben, ably taking on the deputy positions. 

For the second year running the PTA ran a hugely successful virtual camp out 
with over 60 campers, which raised over £400 towards much needed resources. 
There were goodies and bedtime camp stories recorded by Mr Grey – Roald 
Dahl’s Revolting Rhymes are a definite favourite! Thank you to everyone who 
participated.  

Finally, thank you so much to everyone who has donated to our PTA subject 
fundraising campaign. We have raised just over half of our £4,000 target so far. 
This will make a huge difference to the resources we can provide to enhance 
the children’s learning experience in school – read more here: 
www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/shelford-school-equipment or buy books 
from our wish list: 
www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/2WSDF7L9G47UW?ref_=wl_share. 

Community spirit is a cornerstone of our school ethos and we hope to 
reintroduce some events alongside the community when we can. Until then, we 
would like to say a huge thank you for your support for the school in 2020–21. 

Christopher Hallebro, Foundation Governor 
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I spend a lot of time in my garden, especially recently; as I type I am under 
‘house arrest’, following a ping on my tele‘phone. I have been fascinated by the 
success rate, or otherwise, of seeds; some larkspur and cornflowers that were 
sown last autumn are flowering beautifully, while others, Californian poppies 
and clarkia, sown in the spring have not shown up at all. Love-in-the-mist, a 
prolific self seeder, is everywhere without my doing anything about it, except 
sow one packet many years ago.  

Hope and disappointment: the twin emotions of many turbulent months. Some 
of our hopes, for a ‘new different’, are beginning to take shape as we can once 
more meet freely with friends, colleagues and loved ones without constantly 
having to do a head count. We can sing in church at last, albeit through masks, 
and tentatively hug those who wish to be hugged. Yet we have also grown 
accustomed to planning holidays, birthday parties, family gatherings and 
childcare only to find them cancelled and our plans in disarray. Weddings have 
been called off, operations postponed and Christmas plans disintegrated at the 
last minute. Like seeds planted in hope and optimism, they never materialised.  

We don’t know what lies ahead for us, even without a pandemic. A freak 
accident, the loss of a job, a terminal illness, can turn all our plans upside 
down, yet resentment does not make things better. The apostle Paul, writing 
from his unplanned prison chains, speaks of his joy. He exhorts his fellow 
believers to not be anxious, but thankful and promises God’s peace in return. 
He encourages them not to grumble, but to generously look out for each other. 
Paul had learnt the secret of letting go of any perceived entitlement to dictate 
his situation:  

I’ve learned to be content whatever my circumstances. I’m just as happy 
with little as with much, with much as with little. I’ve found the recipe for 
being happy whether full or hungry, hands full or empty. Whatever I have, 
wherever I am, I can make it through anything in the One who makes me 
who I am. Philippians 4:11–13. 

Joy, peace, freedom from anxiety – maybe these are the plants that I have never 
sown at all, yet have appeared nonetheless. A random day lily next to the fence, 
a couple of sunflowers in the middle of a border and a stunning variety of 
ornamental poppies, all over the place. I imagine the birds or the wind are the 
secret hand at work here, as the breeze of God’s Holy Spirit drops his gifts into 
my life. 

Liz Jenkin, Elder  



16                                                                                             GREAT SHELFORD 
 

GREAT SHELFORD PARISH CHURCH 
www.stmarysgreatshelford.org 

A very warm welcome to your historic parish church – 
please call in and enjoy the sacred space. 

Covid Precautions 

The PCC has decided to keep in place our protocols for 
Sunday services for the time being (face masks and 
social distancing). Although we have no power to 
enforce this, we hope that you will agree to cooperate 
for the sake of others. It is clear that we may be in the 
midst of a ‘third wave’ of Covid, so we still need to 
exercise caution. 

Harvest Festival and Gift Day – Sunday 3 October 
A highlight of the autumn is always Harvest Festival 
and there will be a chance to support local good causes and those in need as 
part of the celebrations. The weekend also includes an annual Gift Day, where 
we encourage generous financial giving to support the work of the parish 
church. We are making a special appeal this year in order to help continue to 
fund work across the community. Please consider if you could help – we do 
need to widen our giving support and would welcome your assistance. Helping 
to support a full time Vicar so that they have the resources necessary to make 
an impact is a real gift to the wider community. Please respond to our appeal if 
you can. This is especially important this year as we have suffered reduced 
income during the suspension of public services. 

Harvest Lunch 
We are planning to hold a Harvest Lunch this year on Sunday 3 October. It will 
be held in the Community Room and full details will be made available on our 
website and in the weekly newsletter. 

Cambridge City Foodbank: Thank you to everyone who has continued to 

support the Foodbank in the last few months. It is really important that we keep 

up efforts to support the Foodbank as the effects of Covid continue. Our 
monthly collection will be made on Sunday 5 September. All donations are 
appreciated. A list of the foods most urgently needed can be found at the back 
of the church or on the Foodbank website. You can also donate money directly 
to the Foodbank if you prefer: www.cambridgecity.foodbank.org.uk. 
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Cambridgeshire Historic Churches Trust – Ride, Drive or Stride Day 
Returns – Saturday 11 September 

This is a sponsored event in aid of the Trust which gives grants to historic 
churches across the county. The idea is to visit as many open churches in the 
day as possible. It’s an enjoyable day out which helps to assist churches like 
our own. Details can be found on their website: www.camhct.uk. 

St Mary’s Sunday Club 

Sunday Club begins again on 12 September (although it is usually on the first 
Sunday of every month) during the 10am service, with a story and activities 
for children of all ages. Most other Sundays there is an activity for children 
during the service. For details email gillian.pett29@gmail.com. Helpers are 
welcome! 

Wednesday 9.30am Holy Communion service is currently still suspended 

From the Registers 

Baptism: 29 August Oliver Maxwell and Oliver Archdeacon 

Marriage 21 August Kieran and Charlotte Eusden 

Funeral 18 August Mary Marsh 

Regular Services 

Sunday: 8am Holy Communion (BCP 1662) 

 10am Parish Communion, our main Sunday service 

 
6.30pm  
 

Evening Prayer (BCP Evensong in church on the first 
Sunday of the month); remaining Sundays ‘live’ by Zoom. 
(A Zoom link is circulated before the service – please 
contact if you would like a copy of the code.) 

For further information about Great Shelford Parish Church 
visit our website: www.stmarysgreatshelford.org 

Vicar: The Revd. Canon Simon Talbott 01223 847068 or 
0705 0042616 or email vicar@stmarysgreatshelford.org 

Parish Administrator: Katharin Page 07710 518220 
or email pagekatharin@gmail.com 

St Mary’s Great Shelford is a Registered Charity, No. 245456 

  
 

mailto:pagekatharin@gmail.com
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BADMINTON  
For badminton players who fancy a game with others on a pay and play basis, 
badminton will start on Thursday 23 September at Little Shelford Memorial 
Hall from 7.30pm and continue on Thursdays each week. It’s a one court 

facility with high ceilings and a sprung wooden floor, custom built for 
badminton.  £4 per session with shuttles provided, bring your own racquet. 

For more details, email James Newman on james@jamesnewman.org or 
telephone 07717 394176 or just turn up!       Sarah Coppendale 

 

 
 
 

THE BIG BREAKFAST IS BACK 
Saturday 2 October 8am to 11.30am 

Little Shelford Memorial Hall 
Our much-missed Big Breakfast is back (subject to late change 

due to Covid-19 restrictions, but we hope for the best). There will 
be a variety of breakfast food available from cereals and toast to a 

traditional cooked ‘Full English’. 
Live piano music featuring David Adams and newspapers to read. 
Relax and chat with friends. Meet the SSYI Team and hear about 

their work while enjoying a great breakfast and good music. 

This is raising funds for SSYI, a Christian community based 
charity providing Youth Clubs and activities for all 11–18 year 

olds. A minimum donation of £5 towards breakfast costs      
would be appreciated. A great way to start the day! 

More details and offers of help: Polly Stanton 
polly.stanton@ntlworld.com 

Keep up to date with details of our events and  
SSYI activities at: www.ssyi.club 
Charity Registration number: 1073490  
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DIARY SEPTEMBER 
 

The COUNTRY MARKET has returned to the Memorial Hall and will be 
open every Wednesday morning, 9–11.30am. Please note the new start 
time. 
 

 

BIN COLLECTIONS  

Black bins  Tuesdays 7 and 21 September 

Blue and green bins 
 

Wednesday 1 and  
Tuesdays 14 and 28 September 

 

POST BOXES 
Coppice Avenue, Mill Court (Hinton Way), Library, Old 
Vicarage, Church Street, High Green bus stop, Stonehill Road, 
Macaulay Ave. 
The latest collection from the Post Office is currently 5pm 
Monday to Friday, 11.55am Saturday. 

 

POST OFFICE 
The Post Office is at Kash Stores, 35 Hinton Way. 
Open Monday – Friday 9am–4pm, Saturday 9am–12 noon. 
Items that Royal Mail is unable to deliver (too big, signature 
required, etc) will be returned to the Royal Mail Depot in 
Clifton Road for collection, or arrangements made for 
redelivery. 

 

LIBRARY 
The library is open: Monday 3–7pm; Tuesday 10am–1pm and 
2–5pm; Wednesday 10am–1pm; Friday 10am–1pm and 2–6pm; 
Saturday 10am–1pm. It is closed on Thursday and Sunday. 

 

READER’S LETTER 
With regards to the Granta Medical Practice report in GSVN August 2021 
stating that they are considering a mobile telephone app called Airmid. Do the 
practice not realise that a large majority of Great Shelford residents/patients 
don’t have smart phones or do apps. What I, and I am sure many others would 
like to know, is when Granta are going to get back to face to face appointments 
with their local GP at Great Shelford surgery!  

John Wakefield 
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 Little Shelford Village Weekend 2021  
Wale Recreation Ground  
(Instagram: Little.Shelford) 

 

Please come along and support us. We are raising funds this year to improve our 
community including the Village School and the Wale Recreation Ground. Please 

note that all events will be Covid compliant and subject to late cancellation if 
Government regulations change.  

Friday 17
 
September 

Dance and Enjoy (18+ only) 7.30pm for 8pm 
Dancing and disco hits from across the years. Pre-order street food from our 

famous local vendors, Steak & Honour and Wandering Yak and enjoy the 
licensed bar including a selection of real ales. Tickets £15 per person from 
Liz Carrothers, email lizcarrothers@icloud.com or call on 07808 128037. 

Saturday 18 September 

Family Fun Village Show and Scarecrow Exhibition 
 Official opening at 1pm by Anthony Browne MP 

Join us for free family fun, from 1–5pm, including the Ark Miniature Farm, guided 
nature walks, family games, village society stalls, maypole dancing, Parish 

Council stall and EWR exhibition and many other attractions for young and old. 
BBQ and real ale bar available all afternoon. 

Real Ale and Craft Beer Festival 1–10pm 
Join Barry and Mark from the Navigator in the marquee for an excellent selection 

of real ale and craft beer all afternoon and evening. 

Hog Roast and live music from 6.30pm. 

Sunday 19 September 

All Saints Harvest Celebration 11am 
All ages welcome, there will be songs and celebration for Harvest in the marquee. 

Non perishable gifts will be collected for Jimmy’s night shelter. Join us after the 
service for tea, coffee, cake and conversation. 

Village History Walk 12.15pm 
75 minute walk departing the marquee and including the village pump and All 

Saints Church. Led by local residents with a flair for history! 

Family Picnic 1pm 
Bring your picnic, family and friends for a relaxed late summer afternoon. 

For more information, offers of help or to run a stall on Saturday afternoon 
contact: Jo Boyle: joboyle780@gmail.com or call 07774 843770 or 01223 843984 

mailto:lizcarrothers@icloud.com
mailto:joboyle780@gmail.com
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GREAT SHELFORD POSTCARD NO 3 

 

This lovely building is now a private house, but in 1941 when 
this was posted to a Miss Hooker in West Croydon, Surrey, it 
was the Thatched Cottage Tea Room in Tunwells Lane. The 
back of the postcard reads: 

 ‘Dear H. Just one of our refreshment places that is not a 
‘Local’ am feeling very well now shall be like a blooming rose 
before long Just off to meet Joan. Love from D.C.(?)’ 

Eric Jacobs 
 

NOTE 
The Great Shelford Village News is published by the Editorial Committee, 
whose members are delighted to receive the many regular and occasional 
contributions that make it all possible. The Committee accepts such 
contributions in good faith, but cannot take responsibility for the accuracy of 
information contained therein. The views expressed are those of the 
contributors and do not necessarily reflect those of the Editorial Committee. 
The Committee, of necessity, reserves the right to amend or reject items, for a 
variety of reasons. In these cases (unless the changes are minor), every 
reasonable effort will be made to contact the contributor to obtain agreement. 

                                                      Editorial Committee 
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RAILWAY PHOTOGRAPH FROM THE PAST 

This photo from sometime in the 1950’s shows a ‘Sandringham’ class loco 
61663 waiting at a signal to come onto the main line at Great Shelford from the 
Haverhill branch line, having worked a train from Colchester. The photograph 
was taken by the late John Hepburn Scott from the bridge on London Road.  
The bungalows are in Leeway Avenue and would be No 36, 38 and 40, now 
hidden behind trees that have grown up on the embankment. 

John Wakefield 

WI 
The WI does not meet in August but we will be meeting 
again in September in our normal venue for the first time 
since March 2020. This will be on Thursday 2 September, 
with Tony Kirby speaking on Tides of Fortune: The Rise 
and Fall of English Holiday Resorts. 

New members and visitors are very welcome to join all meetings. We meet on 
the first Thursday of the month (except August) at 7.30pm in the Community 
Room behind St Mary’s church in Great Shelford. 

Mary Talbott  
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2G3S 
In August we held a planning meeting, actually face-to-face, and another nature 
walk from Great Shelford to Hauxton. Our walks and cycle rides have been 
well attended and enjoyed by participants and it’s a welcome change to 
meeting by Zoom! 

Monday 6 September at 7.30pm at the centre in Cox’s Close, Stapleford, 
or Zoom. Pippa Heylings, Chair of the Planning Committee of SCDC and also 
Chair of their Climate and Environment Advisory Committee, will talk on 
Tackling Climate Change and Biodiversity at a Local Level. There will be an 
opportunity to ask her questions. 

18-26 September Big Green WeekWe haven’t got all the details finalised, but 
check on our website or Facebook page, or email us. We expect to include: 

18 and 19 September - Fruit and Vegetable Swap  

25 and 26 September – Litter Picks. We’ll provide the bags and grab 
sticks. Bring your own gardening gloves to protect your hands and wear 
something green, if you can.  

Date to be arranged - A virtual interactive talk on climate change and 
climate justice to support developing countries towards zero carbon. 

Bike Stand outside the Spar shop in Stapleford 

Many of you will know there is a 
bike stand outside the Spar shop in 
Stapleford.  It was always a bit low 
and the chap who used to look after 
the flowers no longer does so. 
2G3S supporter, Jim Chisholm has 
raised the stand and planted some 
attractive herbs in it. 

If you are interested in green 
matters and the environment, send 
an email to 
greengroupssss@gmail.com to 
sign up for our newsletter or to get 

a Zoom link to join in our meetings, or have a look at our website or Facebook 
page. 

Helen Hale 
www.2g3s.staplefordvillage.org.uk 
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OLD NEWS 

Extracts from the Great Shelford Chronicle 1774–1868 
Compiled and republished by Anne George, Glynis Trundle,  

Margaret Ward and Alan Bullwinkle, 1993 
18 September 1852 
EMIGRATION – A family consisting of 7 persons, viz. father, mother and 5 
children, bade adieu to their native place, Gt. Shelford, on the 15th instant – 
going on the first train to London, on their way to Australia. Others, we hear, 
are shortly to follow. 

5 September 1857 
RETRIEVER – a retriever bitch, dark liver colour, the property of Mr Alan 
Payne Ramsay of Gt. Shelford, has brought into the world within a few days 
thirteen black puppies, the colour of the dog. Last year, the same bitch 
produced the same number at one litter, thirteen, all the colour of herself. 
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TENNIS CLUB 
The weather has been rather more autumnal than 
we usually expect in August, but summer is, 
nonetheless, in full swing at the tennis club. 
Ladies’ and Men’s league matches are complete 
now with mixed matches due to finish before the 
schools go back for the new term. 

Club tournaments are also progressing smoothly, 
with thanks to Marcus, our tournament secretary, 
who diligently updates the players with draw 

movements each week. Finals will be held on Saturday 11 September, 
accompanied by a barbecue. This will be the first whole club social event since 
the start of the pandemic and we hope many of our members will feel confident 
to join us to reconnect and watch our top members battle it out for the club 
silverware. 

The club would also like to congratulate Matt Sanders on being selected to 
represent Cambridgeshire in the County over 35s Cup, which took place at 
Eastbourne on 20–22nd August. Matt has been a much valued member of the 
club for a long time, giving generously of his time for many years as Men’s 
Captain. He works especially hard with Ladies’ team players and much of their 
recent success can be attributed to his dedication to their all round 
improvement. We’re very proud that his ability and enjoyment of the game is 
being recognised more widely in the county. Well done Matt! 

Angharad Harris 

 

CAMBRIDGE FLOWER CLUB 
We are pleased to announce that Cambridge Flower Club will meet again for 
the first time since February 2020 with a garden visit on 16 September. Our 
programme for the remainder of 2021 is: 

16 September    Garden visit and afternoon tea.   
21 October  Pat Barton will demonstrate ‘Plan B’. 
18 November Lee Berill will demonstrate ‘Made for Christmas’. 

The meetings will be held in our usual venue of Whittlesford Memorial Hall, 
Mill Lane, Whittlesford, starting at 7.15pm. For more information or to enquire 
about joining Cambridge Flower Club, please telephone me on 01223 891464 
or email fredaorgee@gmail.com. 

Freda Orgee  
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PLAYSCAPE 
NEARLY THERE! 

How many more sleeps till the Playscape 
opens? Well we can’t say exactly, but the 
middle of this month is looking very 
promising! 

There have been some construction delays 
beyond the contractor’s control. However, they have cracked on with laying the 
turf so we’re optimistic that the Playscape will open within the original 
timeframe, which is a fantastic result. We are likely to opt for a soft opening 
and then perhaps (when we’ve caught our collective breath!) have a more 
official opening, so do keep an eye on our social media pages. 

There’s still a fun part to do though – planting up the new borders! If you 
haven’t already volunteered to help, do email me: info@shelfordplayscape.org. 
We’re hoping to plant in the 1st or 2nd week of September. 

Summer Pop-Up Events 

These free community play 
sessions (funded by the Parish 
Council and run by Playscape) 
were a huge success, indeed they 
were a wonderful model of our 
inclusive aspiration for the 
Playscape: all ages and abilities 
took part, sharing the space with 
each other and other rec users 
beautifully. 

 

Eleanor McCrone 
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 FILM EVENING 
SATURDAY 9 OCTOBER  

There will be a welcome return of the Little 
Shelford Memorial Hall film evenings with a 
showing of ‘The Two Popes’ on Saturday 9 
October. Doors will open at 7.30pm for an 8pm 
start, with a break for supper of pizza and salad. 

The Two Popes is a 2019 biographical drama 
film, predominantly set in the Vatican City in the 
aftermath of the Vatican leaks scandal. It features 
Anthony Hopkins as Pope Benedict XVI and 
Jonathan Pryce as Cardinal Jorge Mario 
Bergoglio. The writer, Anthony McCarten, along 
with both actors, received nominations at the 

Academy Awards, Golden Globes and British Academy Film Awards. 

Tickets are £12.50 per person and are available from Sarah Coppendale on 
01223 842498 or email coppendales@btinternet.com and Diana Haines on 
01223 841415 or email dianahaines42@icloud.com. 

Please book by Wednesday 6 October so that sufficient food can be ordered. 

Sarah Coppendale 

 

NEW LOCAL BUSINESS 
ONE-TO-ONE YOGA 

Yoga is an ancient form of exercise that focuses on 
postures and movements designed to boost your physical 
and mental wellbeing. It is a safe and efficient exercise 
which, under suitable tuition, can be flexible in how much 
exertion is appropriate. It is not necessary to be able to 
wrap your legs around your neck to benefit from yoga! 
People start yoga at different ages and frequently wish 
they had started earlier. The best time to start yoga is 5 

years ago … the second best time is now. 

I am a trained yoga tutor and offer one-to-one sessions for seniors. This can 
either be at my studio in Great Shelford, or at your home. To discuss this 
further, please telephone me on 07939 681814 or email eyxiang@yahoo.co.uk 

Elizabeth Xiang 
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CRICKET CLUB 
As foreshadowed in last month’s report, the 1st XI had some tougher 
challenges in late July with two matches against Fulbourn, the only other 
previously undefeated team in the division. At Fulbourn, a very closely fought 
match ended in defeat by just two wickets, but the tables were turned in the 
return match on the rec a week later, when the margin was 20 runs. A good all 
round bowling performance led by Mark Milne’s four wickets backed up 
Jonathan Ede’s 133 not out, his maiden century. At the time of writing, the 
team is top of the table and should stay there as long as they are not particularly 
unlucky with the weather. 

Our Under 11 and Under 13 teams both had successful seasons, each winning 
four out of six matches. As several players had played little or no cricket 
before, this was an excellent outcome. We believe that each team will be joint 
top of their division, but of equal importance are the progress each player made 
and the enjoyment they got from it. Roll on 2022! 

Peter Ede, Chair 

 

Great Shelford Library has now returned to its normal opening hours! As a 
reminder these are: 
 

Monday 3–7pm 
Tuesday 10am–1pm and 2–5pm 
Wednesday 10am–1pm  
Thursday CLOSED 
Friday  10am–1pm and 2–6pm 
Saturday 10am–1pm  
Sunday  CLOSED 

 
Many thanks to all our readers for being so patient about the limit on 
library visitor numbers, which we hope will be eased very soon and for 
continuing to observe our Covid-19 safety precautions. 
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WHAT’S ON IN SEPTEMBER 
A round up of what’s on at some of the venues near us. For more information, 
times, ticket prices and bookings, please contact the organisation. Please note 
that this information has been taken from websites, can be subject to change 
and may already be fully booked. All events are, of course, subject to Covid-19 
restrictions in place at the time of the event. 

CAMBRIDGE ARTS THEATRE 
7–11 Absurd Person Singular by Alan Ayckbourn 
16–18 The Hound of the Baskervilles with a comical twist  

Telephone: 01223 503333 Web: www.cambridgeartstheatre.com 
 

WANDLEBURY 
8 Wildflowers of Wandlebury free guided walk 

Telephone: 01223 243830 Web: www.cambridgeppf.org 
 

CAMBRIDGE  

18–19 

Cows about Cambridge – Cheerio Cows The cows that have been 
dotted about the city (until 4 September) will come together as a 
herd in The Grafton Centre, prior to the Charity Auction on 23 
September.  

www.cowsaboutcambridge.co.uk 
 

STAPLEFORD GRANARY 
10 

International opera star Elizabeth Llewellyn performs music by Puccini, 
Finzi and songs by Samuel Coleridge-Taylor from her debut album. 

12 
Coffee Concert from Mifune Tsuji Trio (violin, saxophone, piano) 
performing works by Piazzolla, Grainger and Milhaud. 

18 
Award-winning jazz trio Acoustic Triangle (saxophone, double bass, 
piano) are one of the most original and respected British Ensembles. 

19 
Coffee Concert from local musicians Steve Bingham (violin/electric 
violin) & Derek Scurll (percussion) promising ‘eclectic surprises’. 

24 
Internationally renowned piano duo, the Cann Twins present a 
programme of much-loved classics and a world premiere by Antoinette 
Cann of her Etudes de Concert. 

25  
RURA are one of Scotland’s most sought-after folk bands – a rugged and 
refined blend of fiddle, pipes, flute, bodhrán & guitar. 

October events also available for booking 
Telephone: 01223 849004 Web: ace@staplefordgranary.org.uk 
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HOW TO CONTACT 
GREAT SHELFORD VILLAGE NEWS 

We are pleased to receive articles, letters and notices for community events for 
consideration. Please send by email (preferably as a Word document), or send 
paper items, with contact details, to Judith Wilson, 11 Elms Avenue, Great 
Shelford, CB22 5LN. The copy date is usually the second Friday of the month. 
See the Next Issue box for next month’s date. 

For guidance, please note that an article of around 400 words, without a 
photograph, will fill a full page. Notices for events work best as a half page 
(half A5) in landscape format. 
General enquiries and articles for publication:  
01223 842553      gsvneditorial@gmail.com 

Commercial advertisements 
These are for a 12-month period, renewed in January. There is a waiting list.  
  gsvnadverts@gmail.com 

Subscriptions and online payment details    

01223 842993   gsvnsubs@gmail.com 

Editorial Committee   
Lorraine Coulson, Duncan Grey, Bridget Hodge, Marjorie Smith, Judith Wilson. 

 

 
 From data supplied by Angus Campbell 
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LOCAL ORGANISATIONS 
2G3S Green Group Linda Whitebread                                            greengroupssss@gmail.com    843438 

Badminton (Little Shelford) Rosie Cranmer                                               rosie.cranmer@ntlworld.com   513572 

Bowling Club Alan Edwards                                                   alanedwards505@gmail.com   666965 

Brownies, Guides, Rainbows Lisa MacGregor                                                  shelforddistrict@gmail.com    843021 

Bunch – Feast Duncan Grey                                                                                        dsg@post.com    842191 

Carpet Bowls Philip Seekings                                        phil.seekings@yahoo.co.uk    843416 

Citizens Advice Bureau  Cambridge 0344 848 7979 

Community Association   
Memorial Hall bookings: 

Sheila Tilbury-Davis                           tilburydavis.sheila@gmail.com   844384 

Country Market Dorothy Doel                                    dorothy@woodlandsroad.plus.com    843946 

Cricket Club Peter Ede                                                   peter.ede@ntlworld.com    01223 510662 

Football Club Terry Rider                                                      footybeast63@sky.com   01354 680661 

Free Church Maxine Du Plessis           administrator@shelfordfreechurch.org.uk   842181 

Friends of Shelford Library Daphne Sulston                                                     dsulston@googlemail.com    842248 

Granta Medical Practices                                            capccg.covid19.gmp@nhs.net 0300 234 5555 

Great Shelford Friendship Club Cheryl Mynott                                                         cherylmynott@gmail.com  845435 

Great Shelford Online David Martin davidm1961@gmail.com 845995 

Mobile Warden Scheme Claire Smith (Warden) saurus1960@gmail.com 07811 676991 

 Jenny David (Chair)                                                      jennykmf@yahoo.co.uk   845367 

Parish Church Bell-ringers Ann Seaman                                                  juliet.a.seaman@outlook.com   504682 

Parish Church Community Room Mary Lester                                                            lestermh_uk@yahoo.co.uk    842411 

Parish Church Friends Bob Doel  bobdoel@woodlandsroad.plus.com 843946 

Parish Church Sunday Club  Gillian Pett                                                                   gillian.pet29@gmail.com   843278 

Parish Churchwarden Stella Nettleton                    stella.nettleton@btinternet.com    07763 887953 

Parochial Charities Mary Lester (Clerk to the Trustees)              lestermh_uk@yahoo.co.uk    842411 

Police Non-emergency number  101 

Rainbow Pre-School Alison Tomlin 07985 216603 

Royal British Legion Mark Chennells                                mdchennells@btinternet.com   891817  

Rugby Club Louis Mann  843357 

Sawston Sports Centre Sawston Village College                             info@sawstonsports.com   712555 

Beavers, Cubs and Scouts contact@sandsscouts.org.uk 

Shelford & Stapleford Strikers  Douglas White                                                    douglas.white2@ntlworld.com   561753 

Shelford Primary School Chris Grey (Headteacher)                                office@shelford.cambs.sch.uk    843107 

Shelford Spokes Cycling Club Brian Connellan                                               brian.connellan@eastyoke.com   845382 

Shelford Support Group 
(transport to hospital, etc.) 

General enquiries: Gillian Northmore   Shelfordsupport@googlemail.com   504542 

John Dibnah      842054         Carol Bard 668157 

Rosie Cranmer                   513572          Marjorie Smith                             564922                                        

Stapleford Choral Society Adam Pounds                         adampounds54@btinternet.com   07804 308042 

Tennis Club Sarah Richards                                                                                              secretary@gstc.org.uk  

The Arts Society South Cambs Frances Clifford                                               frances.clifford@ntlworld.com        842551 

Twinning Association Penny Pearl                                                       penny.pearl@btinternet.com   842483 

U3A (Sawston Branch) Derek Cupit     871527 

WI Vanda Butler (Secretary)                          vanda.butler@googlemail.com   561053 

Youth Initiative Zac Britton                                                           zac.britton@ssyi.club   07599 024210 
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